
Dress code input from parents, students, and staff—spring 2017 

 Girls should be allowed to wear leggings without a skirt over them.  (1 response) 
 Allow leggings as they are sold as pants: as long as they are not see through (1 response) 
 Allow girls to wear leggings (not tights) with a shirt long enough to cover their bottom.  (4 

responses) 
 If girls are unable to wear leggings, boys should not be able to wear sport/ sweats bottoms. These 

do not have buttons and are more offensive to me than leggings on girls. I hope the leggings rule, 
especially at the elementary level, is taken into consideration. (1 response) 

 I believe we should not allow leggings at school.  They show everything. (1 response) 
 Students should not have umbrellas on campus.  If it's raining they don't go out. They are   

nothing but a distraction and possible weapon (intended and not intended).  (1 response) 
 Have school uniforms for all schools. (3 responses) 
 Wearing ripped jeans or wearing shirts that may expose a bra strap completely kills some 

student’s sense of free will. As for boys same thing goes; they don’t need to be wearing pants that 
show their bottom but if they would like to wear their favorite sports team then there should be 
some leniency. The dress code is not a terrible thing.  School isn’t a fashion show but let kids 
freely express themselves by allowing them to wear sports logos or having dyed hair. I am a 
senior so my longing to be able to wear whatever I want is diminishing, but for the younger ages 
they don’t so easily understand and will most likely be more upset once they are told they cannot 
behave a certain way that makes them happy. (1 response) 

 Allow small nose piercings. (4 responses) 
 Is the district going to actually discuss the dress code suggestions with the board members? 

Because I can tell you speaking for myself and some parents who have made suggestions in the 
past it is extremely frustrating to sit there and hear the district admin just say the district advises 
we leave it as is and not even address the suggestions which are inevitably buried in their board 
packet.  The only discussion that occurs is if a member of the public actually addresses the board 
directly that night. At least that has been the case the last two years. It feels like this is a "just 
checking off the box" kind of exercise for the district. (1 response) 

 I think during the summer the length of the shorts should be reasonable. I understand that you 
don't want students to be provocative, but the reality is that Bermuda shorts are hard to come by 
and aren't as available to some. I think that you can still be modest wearing shorts and not have 
them to the knee. (1 response) 

 More understanding re: length of shorts or skirts for taller students (1 response) 
 


